
 THE DOCTRINE OF BAPTISMS 
 

I greet you all in the Holy, Omnipotent Name of our LORD and 
SAVIOUR; our REDEEMER and TEACHER, the LORD JESUS CHRIST.  May all 
who read be wrought upon by the mighty hand of GOD and may HE 
create in each of us perfectly Faithful and True hearts that not 
only perfectly believes His every Word and Promise unto us but that 
always obeys Him and demonstrates the mighty, loving works of His 
Holy Spirit within and upon and all around us.  Amen. 

Though we read of one Baptism in Eph 4:3-6, we know of 
baptisms within this One baptism; even as  we all have our being in 
the LORD JESUS CHRIST. (Acts 17:27-30) We know that the One Baptism 
is to be in CHRIST JESUS our LORD for all the baptisms the Holy 
Scriptures discuss ultimately lead to or demonstrate this Truth.  
Though there are other baptisms (and the HOLY GHOST gives Wisdom 
and instruction concerning the many baptisms that demonstrate the 
One), I will discuss but three and the fourth by the grace of the 
Holy Ghost will also be revealed.  The doctrine of baptisms is 
mentioned in Heb 6:1-3; yet I've a yearning to let the body of 
CHRIST know just what these baptisms are and that they are found in 
the Holy Scriptures.  The three baptisms we will be discussing are 
the ones most prominently demonstrated and repeated throughout all 
the Holy Scriptures and generations of men.  These are known as the 
Baptism of Repentance, the Baptism of the Holy Ghost and the 
Baptism of Fire. (Acts 19:4, Lk 3:16, Mt 3:11) 

The Baptism of Repentance is of great importance and should 
not be overlooked by any who would enter in and partake of the 
Kingdom of GOD.  It is a foundational baptism in the Faith of JESUS 
CHRIST and if at all possible should be done as soon as one repents 
and calls upon the Living LORD JESUS CHRIST to save them.  It is 
the first fruits of repentance form dead works. (The first act of 
obedience to GOD after turning from sin and the devil.) Everyone, 
except for those who receive JESUS CHRIST an instant before their 
breath returns to the LORD who gave it and their body to the dust 
from which it came, should be baptized with the baptism of 
repentance as soon as they believe on the LORD JESUS CHRIST.  This 
baptism is performed by a man of GOD, who bears the seal of the 
LORD JESUS CHRIST; filled with the Holy Ghost by immersing the 
repentant sinner and believer of the Gospel in water.  The man of 
GOD should place His right hand, the hand of power and authority 
and salvation, and that bears the seal of JESUS CHRIST, upon the 
forehead of the repentant sinner (for this is where they are sealed 
and have the Name of JESUS CHRIST written and are thusly marked of 
GOD and the Anointing is always poured over the head and covers to 
the bottom of the feet) and while in the water, the man of GOD 
should say thusly, "As you have turned from sin and to JESUS 
CHRIST, so now you shall pass from death unto life and you shall 
now be baptized into the death of JESUS CHRIST and when you arise, 
you shall come up in newness of LIFE and the HOLY GHOST shall come 
upon you and fill you, guide, comfort, strengthen, teach and 
empower you and HE shall abide with you forever; according to the 
Word of GOD and the promise of our LORD JESUS CHRIST.  I hereby 
baptize you in the Name of the FATHER, the Name of the SON, the 
Name of the HOLY GHOST; which Name is JESUS CHRIST."  And then 



shall the man of GOD immerse the new believer and blessed child of 
GOD under the water completely and shall lift him up and there 
shall be an outpouring of the HOLY GHOST such as has never been 
upon all who obey the words of this prophecy.  They shall go forth 
not fearing man or death and they shall speak the Word of GOD with 
all boldness and in great power shall they witness of the 
Resurrection and the Life of our LORD JESUS CHRIST.  Now all that 
is needful is sufficient water to baptize, one filled with the Holy 
Ghost and one who has repented of their sins and desires to obey 
GOD.  The right hand need be placed upon the forehead and the 
baptism need be done in the Name of JESUS CHRIST.  The dead is 
buried; so also is the repentant sinner to be immersed and not just 
sprinkled.  Since water baptism is the baptism of repentance, it is 
needful for only those who have repented and babies who have no 
thought of sin nor conscience toward GOD of having disobeyed HIM 
need not be baptized, lest you despise the Grace of GOD who said 
suffer the little children to come unto me; for such is the Kingdom 
of GOD.  Let the repentant sinner be baptized with the baptism of 
repentance from dead works but to baptize babies is to say they are 
guilty of sin before GOD and must repent.  Therefore do not error 
my brethren but let any who acknowledges they have sinned and 
desire to sin no more but to obey GOD, these baptize in the Name of 
JESUS CHRIST.  It is an act of faith and obedience toward GOD and 
must be done willingly by the recipient of GOD'S Saving Grace.  As 
no one can be baptized for another; neither can any be forced to 
repent; neither can a parent take his or her child and baptize that 
child and think that child has fulfilled GOD'S command to repent 
and be baptized in His Name.  You defy the commands of GOD and are 
in fact believing your child is condemned by baptizing your babies; 
for the baptism of repentance from dead works is only needed by 
those who have committed dead works and by baptizing your babies 
you are saying GOD condemns these little ones to hell from the 
womb.  GOD forbid.  Now then I have declared unto you the Truth of 
the Baptism of Repentance as I have heard and seen and been taught 
of GOD and as any may read in the following books, chapters and 
verses:  Mt 3:1-17, Mk 1:1-11, Lk 3:1-23, Jn 1:1-38, Lk 7:29,30, Jn 
4:1,2, Mt 21:25-27, Mk 11:30-32; 16:15,16, Lk 20:4,5, Acts 1:1-5-8-
22; 10:37-48; 13:23,24-26; 18:25-28; 19:1-3,4-6, Rom 6:3,4, 1Cor 
10:1,2, Col 2:12, Acts 8:12-40; 22:16, Rev 7:3, Lk 15:22, Deut 6:8, 
Rev 22:4, 1Nephi 10:7-10; 20:1, 2Nephi 9:23,24, Acts 2:38,39; 4:12, 
2Nephi 31:4-21, 3Nephi 26:17, Mosiah 18:8-16, 3Nephi 11:26; 19:11-
13; 18:16, Mosiah 21:35, Alma 5:62; 9:27; 32:16, Hel 5:19, 3Nephi 
7:24,25; 11:21-41; 18:5-30; 19:11-13; 21:6; 26:17; 27:16, Mormon 
7:10; 9:29, Moroni 8:1-25-30, 2Clement 3, and in the writings of 
the Holy Ghost through Clement you shall also find instruction 
against the error of baptizing babies) Therefore, as our LORD JESUS 
CHRIST gave us example and commandment, so let all who love Him 
obey and Repent and be baptized in His Name by immersion in water 
and by the Power of GOD you shall pass from death unto LIFE and be 
transformed into His Glorious Image and abide with Him in 
Righteousness, Peace and Joy; in Love forevermore.  Amen. 



Now let us consider and understand more perfectly the baptism 
of the Holy Ghost.  John baptized with water and this is called the 
baptism of Repentance and he bore witness that JESUS CHRIST would 
baptize his people with the Holy Ghost and with Fire.  Therefore 
know that the baptism of the Holy Ghost is not only scriptural but 
is done by the LORD JESUS CHRIST who changes not and ever lives to 
make intercession in our behalf. (Jn 3:22-26; 1:33, Mt 3:11, Mk 
1:8, Lk 3:16, Acts 1:5) It is quite scriptural for one to believe 
in a GOD and in the fact that JESUS CHRIST appeared in flesh in 
blood and still not be filled with the Holy Ghost and actually know 
JESUS CHRIST according to the Spirit and not just a belief or 
mental assent to a record or testimony.  I say unto you this day, 
you believe in GOD and you believe in JESUS CHRIST, believe also in 
the HOLY GHOST.  As John was not the water but baptized with the 
water; so also JESUS CHRIST baptizes with the Holy Ghost and as 
John stood in the water so also the form of JESUS CHRIST in the 
HOLY GHOST, the very SPIRIT of GOD.  Now in Acts we read of many 
who believed on JESUS CHRIST through the witness of GOD through 
John the Baptist and yet had not heard of the HOLY GHOST and these 
were believers in GOD and JESUS CHRIST and this even followed the 
Day of Pentecost. (Acts 19)  The baptism of Repentance (water 
baptism/John's baptism) is clearly different from the baptism of 
the HOLY GHOST.  JESUS CHRIST is our High Priest forever and as the 
priests of old took oil and anointed the prophets and servants of 
GOD; know that our High Priests takes the Holy Oil, the Holy Ghost 
and anoints His people. (Heb 6-10:24, 1Jn 2:27, 1Sam 12; 10, Ex  
30; 35, Lev 14; 21:10-12, Ps 89:20; 92:10; 104:15; 141:5, Eze 16, 
Rev 6:6) Behold the difference of the two baptisms; one is into 
CHRISTS'S death (in that the sinner lies down and is buried under 
water) and the other CHRIST'S Life is pouted out from above, the 
very Anointing Oil, the Holy Ghost, comes from above and immerses 
the believer in CHRIST'S SPIRIT which is Life! (Joel 2, Acts 2, Jn 
14:26; 15:26; 6:63, Rom 8:2-10, 2Cor 3:6, Col 3:3,4, 1Jn 5, Rev 
11:11) These two different baptisms were demonstrated when Israel 
went down into the Red Sea or Sea of Reeds and then the Cloud of 
the LORD cam down upon them. (1Cor 10:1,2) Like wise, when JESUS 
was baptized, he went down into the water and then the Holy Ghost 
came down from Above in the form of a dove.  Even in the prophecy 
of the baptism of the Holy Ghost upon the people, GOD says HE would 
pour out His Spirit upon us. (Joel 2, Acts 2) In Jn 15:26, it is 
recorded that the Holy Ghost proceeds forth from the FATHER.  We 
Know that GOD is Above all, (Jas 1:17, Ps 57; 95:3; 97:9; 99:2; 
108:4,5; 113:4, Job 31:2,28, Eph 4:1-6-10) and so the Holy Ghost, 
being the chiefest gift of GOD unto His people (Lk 11:11-13, Acts 
2:38,39) definitely is poured out upon us from the Highest Height 
of Heaven.  The waters of death we emerge from are to cleanse us 
from sin and the baptism of repentance from dead works is to 
prepare the way of JESUS CHRIST and the baptism of the HOLY GHOST. 
 Neither baptism should be taken lightly and without which none can 
know the Kingdom of GOD. (Rom 10:6; 8:9-16; 14:17, Lk 17:20,21) I 
know that upon the earth there are those  that have heard of GOD 
and have heard of JESUS CHRIST and have even been baptized with the 
baptism of Repentance but have not heard of the HOLY GHOST.  I say 
unto such fulfill you what is written in Acts 2:28 and GOD shall 



grant unto you the PROMISE of the Holy Ghost.  Let all such as 
truly repent and are baptized in the Name of JESUS CHRIST, ask of 
GOD to receive the HOLY GHOST and let them KNOW beyond all doubt 
that they have received the baptism of the HOLY GHOST. (Lk 11:13) 
Expect of GOD to fulfill His Promise to you if you have truly 
obeyed Him and have turned from every wicked way and desire never 
to sin again. (HE is Faithful and True and CANNOT lie!!!!!!!!!!!! 
Heb 6:18, Rev 19:11; 3:14; 21:5; 22:6) If you have repented and 
been baptized in the Name of JESUS CHRIST yet have not yet been 
baptized with the HOLY GHOST, then humble yourselves now before the 
Temple of GOD (under Heaven, wherever you are at, go into your own 
chambers or with other saints who wish to be baptized with the Holy 
Ghost or have already been and wish a fresh anointing) and upon 
your knees confess all you sins and obtain forgiveness and 
cleansing, may also the Spirit of Repentance come mightily upon you 
and turn you from the desire to sin altogether, then remind GOD of 
His PROMISE and that you have obeyed the conditions to receive that 
promise.  Ask Him to be merciful unto you and look down upon you 
and pour out HIS SPIRIT upon you without measure so that you can 
KNOW HIM and serve Him perfectly amidst the nations.  Maintain this 
prayer, desiring to have  the Holy Ghost poured out upon you until 
you are indeed filled with the Holy Ghost who shall cause you to 
rejoice with Joy unspeakable and give you all boldness to witness 
to the Glory of our LORD JESUS CHRIST.  You will also have peace 
for you will KNOW the LORD JESUS CHRIST and that HIS SPIRIT that 
can do all things lives inside you; no longer will you only believe 
in GOD and JESUS CHRIST, YOU WILL KNOW HIM AND WALK WITH HIM AND 
TALK WITH HIM IN POWER!!!!!!!!!!!!  This Promise of the Holy Ghost 
and that JESUS CHRIST would baptize with Him is not reserved fro 
the "spiritually elite" or any one in particular but is PROMISED TO 
ALL WHO SHALL REPENT OF THEIR SINS AND ARE BAPTIZED IN THE NAME OF 
OUR LORD JESUS CHRIST. (Acts 2:16-39-47) There are those who are 
ordained as a few of the prophets of old to lay hands upon 
repentant sinners and pour out oil, the Holy Ghost, upon them. 
(1Sam 10; 16, Acts 8:14-17,18-24) By this we know that people can 
indeed believe in JESUS CHRIST and have been baptized in His Name 
yet still have not received the baptism of the Holy Ghost. (Read 
all of Acts and see how GOD pours out His Holy Spirit; for HE 
changes not!) Now then, by the grace of the LORD JESUS CHRIST, I 
know that I have this power and authority conferred upon me by our 
LORD JESUS CHRIST and all who will faithfully obey our LORD JESUS 
CHRIST; laying down their own will and desires daily to do only His 
shall also have this power conferred upon them.  Another I know by 
name is Billy Graham and David Wilkerson, beside them I know others 
also that are not so well known of present but shall shortly be 
known by all.  Many men coming out of prison and other despised 
places of the world also have been given this authority; for they 
have given up all to serve the LORD JESUS CHRIST.  A man whom this 
generation shall know as one who expounds Truth and is yet humble 
is Ron Bedore, and he shall be able also to do whatsoever thing is 
good and pleasing unto the LORD JESUS CHRIST, so long as he 
believes and obeys.  But this I declare unto you all by the Word of 
GOD and of Faith which has been preached since the foundation of 
the world, that if you shall humble yourselves before the LORD our 



GOD, our LORD AND SAVIOUR AND HIGH PRIEST FOREVER, THE LORD JESUS 
CHRIST, and shall cry out to Him with all your heart; longing to be 
changed from a corruptible and sinful creature into a holy and 
incorruptible one; longing to turn from every wicked way and to sin 
no more; longing to KNOW GOD ALMIGHTY AND OUR LORD JESUS CHRIST 
PERSONALLY; if you shall prostrate yourselves and kneel before Him 
with these longings presently in your heart and Cry out mightily of 
one accord and one Voice, then shall you also ask with a broken 
spirit and a contrite heart for the Holy Ghost to be poured out 
upon you, then KNOW if you will now do this and lay everything else 
aside for this which is MOST IMPORTANT, I tell you SURELY shall the 
darkness part from over your heads and HEAVEN shall be opened up 
and GREAT LIGHT shall shine forth and the storehouses shall be 
opened unto you; the windows and doors that are to the rooms of the 
treasures of the LORD our GOD, and the HOLY GHOST shall be poured 
out upon you in Great Power and Authority.  In the Name of JESUS 
CHRIST, the SPIRIT of LOVE, the SPIRIT of TRUTH, the SPIRIT of 
RIGHTEOUSNESS AND HOLINESS, the SPIRIT of FORESIGHT, the SPIRIT of 
WISDOM, the SPIRIT of UNDERSTANDING and EVERY GOOD GIFT will be 
poured out upon you so abundantly that you will not be able to keep 
the GOSPEL of JESUS CHRIST unto yourselves, but you shall go forth 
with a boldness this world has never seen caring nothing for your 
own lives but for the salvation of others only.  You will not 
desire to get gain off of the gifts of GOD for freely you received 
them and freely HE commands you to give them.  If you will but do 
this one thing, CRY OUT TO BE BAPTIZED WITH THE HOLY GHOST, then 
GOD will bring to pass the rest and you shall be greatly blessed 
and multiplied and our LORD JESUS CHRIST shall add the last of the 
saints unto the Church; and you shall yet behold a great and mighty 
harvest of souls unto the Glory of our LORD JESUS CHRIST such as 
never been since the Beginning of the world; for the time is come 
for all things to be fulfilled.  Rejoice you saints, you heavens of 
heavens, for the LORD our GOD, the LORD of Hosts, our LORD JESUS 
CHRIST, has given us the Victory and you shall yet see the desire 
of your souls for the salvation of the nations fulfilled and an End 
to all wickedness forever.  Amen!!!! and Amen!!!!!!!!!!!!  Know all 
you children of His that if you will obey the HOLY GHOST in you now 
you will behold the LORD bearing you witness with the greater works 
of these last days and many who called themselves Christians but 
were not, will become ones in Truth as they behold GOD working with 
you as your preach the GOSPEL of JESUS CHRIST!!!!!!!!  Labor Now as 
never before and it first starts with prayer and to be baptized 
with the Holy Ghost.  In the Name of JESUS CHRIST, may now the HOLY 
GHOST come upon any who is reading this and convict them of sin, 
righteousness and judgment (Jn 16:9-13) and empower them (Acts 1:8) 
and show them things to come (Jn 16:13) and cause them to truly 
prophesy (Acts 2:16,17, Num 12:6, Jn 14:21, Rev 19:10, 1Cor 
14:30,31) and may HE in you draw all men as never before and 
testify of Himself in great power will all signs and wonders 
following as never before. (Jn 14:12, Mt 28:18-20, Mk 16:15-18; 
16:15-20, Jn 15:26, Acts:all) Amen and Amen!!!!  Beside all these 
places that the baptism of the Holy Ghost is mentioned you will 
also find the topic discussed thoroughly in the epistles of the 
early apostles, prophets, disciples of our LORD JESUS CHRIST in 



"The Lost Books of the Bible" and in the "Book of Mormon". (Judge 
not before you hear a matter and speak evil of nothing you do not 
know for this is not the work of GOD but of the devil to accuse and 
slander the brethren and to slander works in ignorance.  Blessed is 
he who does not answer a matter before he hears it. (Pr 18:13) 
Blessed also are those who do not write or speak evil of what they 
know nothing about.  Many have blasphemed and slandered JESUS 
CHRIST, but this does not change who he is.  There is no work of 
GOD that is evil and encourages disobedience to him but these are 
the works of the devil!  Likewise there is no work of the devil 
that is good and encourages obedience toward GOD and bears 
testimony of JESUS CHRIST!  Whatsoever bears the testimony of JESUS 
CHRIST and encourages obedience to GOD IS OF GOD; for whatsoever 
does not bear testimony of JESUS CHRIST and encourages disobedience 
toward GOD is not of GOD!  As surely as the sun rises every 
morning, and the flowers are yet blooming and babies are yet being 
born, and things are yet coming into manifestation; are also the 
things GOD has spoken and written made apparent, each work in due 
season!!!!!!!!!!!!  Say not in your heart that GOD has ceased to 
work or to speak when every day you behold things you knew not the 
day before!!!!!!!!!!!!  If JESUS CHRIST truly lives in you, DO NOT 
MAKE HIM TO BE A DUMB IDOL THAT CANNOT SEE, HEAR, SPEAK OR WORK!  
HE IS ALIVE!!!!!!!!!!!! and anyone who has been baptized with the 
Holy Ghost knows this; for they communicate with GOD at all times 
and HE ever guides them and tells them what to do and shows them 
how to do it. (Jn 5:21; 14-17, 1Jn 1-5, Gal 5, Rom 8) Many things 
has our LORD JESUS CHRIST desired to tell His people, but until now 
they have been dull of hearing.  In the Name of JESUS CHRIST let 
all the ears of all His people now be opened to hear His Voice and 
His voice alone clearly and be given hearts of obedience to His 
Voice; for the Holy Ghost yet speaks!!!!!!!!!!!! (Heb 13:8, 2Pet 
1:20,21, Acts:all, Jn:all) In the Name of JESUS CHRIST, let all the 
false traditions and doctrines of men now cease and in the Name of 
JESUS CHRIST, satan and all you devils are bound and you are 
commanded to depart from the body of Christ and to cause no more 
divisions among the saints!!!!!!!!!!!!  In the Name of JESUS 
CHRIST, let GOD bring again Zion and cause us now all to see eye to 
eye and be of one Heart, of One Mind, of One Faith in the Holy 
Unity of the SPIRIT.  Amen and according to His prophecies over His 
people for good, Amen and Amen....  I thank you O LORD Holy and 
True that you have not revealed these things to the wise and 
prudent, but unto babes and the humble of heart!!!!!!!!!!!!  Amen. 
 HALLELUJAH!!!!!!!!!!!!  Amen.  The teachings of JESUS CHRIST are 
not in word only, but in POWER; therefore KNOW that it is HE who 
bears witness of the TRUTH with HIS GOOD, MIGHTY, AND MIRACULOUS 
WORKS!!!!!!!!!!!!  THE devil CAN NOT DO ANY OF CHRIST'S GOOD WORKS; 
for that which is evil does not do good and neither does that which 
is good commit evil!!  It is as easy to tell those who come from 
GOD from those who come from the devil and likewise what writings 
come from GOD and which come from the devil, as the day is from the 
night!  Every GOOD GIFT COMES FROM ABOVE and every wicked work from 
below!!!!!!!!  Be not deceived into calling that which is evil, 
good, and that which is good, evil.  In the Name of JESUS CHRIST, 
now all the saints shall receive His discernment to know which 



things are of GOD and which are not and may we also behold all 
things and speak and do all things as does our LORD JESUS CHRIST at 
all times.  Amen and Amen!!!!!!!!!!!!  Blessed are all those who 
trust in our LORD JESUS CHRIST at all times and keep the Faith at 
all times no matter how dark and trying the times may get.  A saint 
considers it an honor to suffer for the sake of the GOSPEL and our 
LORD JESUS CHRIST and they love not their lives unto the death. (As 
a watchman in Israel, I have hereby warned you and told you how to 
prepare for what is to come.)  SEEK THE BAPTISM OF THE HOLY GHOST 
NOW AND HE SHALL SHOW YOU AND PREPARE YOU AND STRENGTHEN YOU TO BE 
FAITHFUL IN THESE DAYS BEFORE THE GLORIOUS RETURN OF OUR LORD JESUS 
CHRIST.  OBEY HIM NOW; FOR THE DAYS ARE VERY SHORT 
INDEED!!!!!!!!!!!! 

Now learn more perfectly also concerning the baptism by Fire. 
 Fire ever serves a two-fold purpose and is made evident many times 
in the Holy Scriptures.  Our GOD is an all-consuming Fire. (Heb 
12:29) Notice how HE lead Israel by a pillar of Fire by night and 
yet it was this same pillar of fire that held the enemies of the 
Israelites, the egyptians, from coming against GOD'S people.  So 
the FIRE of GOD serves as both Light, warmth, Guidance and as a 
devourer of wicked works!  The Fire of GOD kindles the spirits of 
men (lights their candles, causes the oil in the lamp to burn 
brightly (Prov 20:27, Ps 104:4, Jas 1:17, Mt 5:14,15; 25:1-13, Lk 
11:33-36, Num 8:2,3, Is 24:14,15, Rev 4:5, Lk 12:35, Job 29:3, Eph 
5:8, 1Th 5:5, Jn 3:15-21, Eze 1:13, Zec 4:2, Rev 1:20) and it 
destroys and consumes all wickedness. (1Cor 3:11-15, Mt 7:15-19, 
Lev 20:14, Lk 12:49, Jer 4:4, Is 66:15-24, Is 9:5-19, Is 10:16,17, 
Ps 97:3; 89:46; 21:9, Eze 28:18, Rev 20:9-15; 21:8; 18:8) It is 
this very same baptism in Fire that purges and purifies the saints 
from all sin and tries our faith that there would be left no dross 
in us.  This baptism in Fire was the very baptism JESUS CHRIST 
asked His disciples if they could be baptized with. (Mt 20:22,23, 
Mk 10:38,39, Lk 12:50, 1Pet 4:12-19, (Ps 12:6-Since JESUS is the 
Word of GOD and we are created in His image, we are words of GOD,-
Ps 66:10), Mal 3:2,3, Zec 13:9, 1Pet 1:7) If any observes Fire, 
they can plainly see that it offers both Light and Warmth and yet 
burns all that is corruptible.  Not only did our LORD demonstrate 
these baptisms by water, Spirit and fire with His people Israel, 
(Ex 13:21,22; 14), but HE has demonstrated the baptism of 
repentance when HE flooded the earth with water in the days of Noah 
(Gen 6-9) and then demonstrated the baptism of the Holy Ghost by 
pouring out His Spirit upon all flesh (Joel 2, Acts 2) and will yet 
baptize the entire earth in fire; yes even the heavens and the 
earth. (2Pet 3:1-13, 2Th 2:8, 1Th 4:14-18, 1Cor 15:47-58, Is 64:1-
3, Ps 9:3, Heb 12:29, Jude 1:7,14,15, Rev 20:9; 18:8) HE has 
demonstrated these baptisms in many ways even since the Beginning. 
 Another way HE demonstrated these baptisms is found in 1Kin 18.  
Elijah who is the messenger of repentance, (for so CHRIST referred 
to John the Baptist-Mk 9:11-13, Mt 11:14, Lk 1:1-17-21, Mal 4:5) 
took and poured out the vessels filled with water (four to show the 
troops of the four winds of Heaven) and filled them three times for 
so Elijah has to fulfill two already and one now comes to pass 
before this generation and that four vessels filled three times is 
to also signify that all twelve tribes of heaven must be poured out 



upon the earth and the two measures of seed also thusly fills the 
great river Euphrates-the wise shall understand, But clearly was 
the baptism of Repentance demonstrated and the outpouring  of GOD'S 
SPIRIT and now before all nations upon the earth does the same 
Spirit declare, "Call now upon your false gods and see if they will 
answer by Fire, for now also shall the Spirit call unto the GOD of 
Abraham, the GOD of Isaac, the GOD of Israel and HE shall surely 
answer by Fire in the sight of this generation!!!!!!!!  And all the 
false prophets, false doctrines shall perish and all will KNOW that 
the One True GOD is our LORD JESUS CHRIST; who also shall have a 
new Name of Supreme Omnipotence and an Eternal Reign which no man 
takes upon himself, but shall be given to the faithful and 
obedient.  And you will know the true servants of the LORD from the 
false.  Behold the Day has been declared and none shall hinder or 
hasten it but it shall come to pass in the time appointed.  There 
are those who are now upon the earth who shall not taste of death 
until they behold the Coming of our LORD JESUS CHRIST in Great 
Glory with ten thousands of His saints!!!!!!!! 

Now then know that there are many baptisms in Truth and spoken 
and written of in the Word of GOD. (Some are baptized in the Oil of 
Gladness above their brethren) By the Grace of our LORD JESUS 
CHRIST I have written  under the inspiration of the Holy Ghost and 
can say of full assurance if any despises this doctrine and does 
not acknowledge them as the Truth of GOD has no contention with me 
but with our LORD JESUS CHRIST Himself, who in time makes all 
things plain to those who desire Wisdom and Understanding.  These 
three baptisms are so clearly expressed in all the Holy Scriptures 
that HE that is in me decided to make them known even more plainly 
unto all and to put an end to doubtful disputations and foolish 
contentions.  These baptisms collectively demonstrate the One 
Baptism written of in Eph 4:4,5.  This one baptism is that which is 
known as being baptized into CHRIST. (Rom 6:3, 1Cor 12:13, Gal 
3:27) All these baptisms demonstrate what all creation goes through 
and every child of GOD in CHRIST.  A turning from darkness unto 
Light.  A bathing from wickedness into righteousness.  A 
transformation from ungodliness to godliness.  Just as there is One 
GOD, One Faith and yet many in GOD and many ways of demonstrating 
that One Faith; there is One Baptism but many ways of demonstrating 
it as we are fully immersed in CHRIST.  And this leads me to the 
fourth baptism I said I would touch on.  This baptism shall occur 
when the saints and the heavens and the earth are bathed in the 
Invisible and Visible Glory of GOD; when there is no more darkness 
at all and we are eternally changed from corruptible beings into 
incorruptible, truly appearing in the manifest glorious image of 
our Creator and Maker, the LORD JESUS CHRIST.  And then shall all 
be fulfilled, including the One Baptism into CHRIST JESUS OUR LORD 
AND SAVIOR; OUR ALL IN ALL.  Then shall we have been baptized in 
the water of repentance unto death and the Spirit unto Life Eternal 
and the Fire unto Eternal incorruptibility and into the very 
manifest fullness of GOD as we behold Him unto Eternal Glory and 
His complete, perfect, holy, eternal likeness.  All the saints say, 
Come, LORD JESUS, Come!!!!!!!!!!!!  The Day is declared and the 
time is at hand when all things shall be fulfilled!!!!!!!!  In the 
Name of JESUS CHRIST, GOD create in all His children perfectly 



Loving and Faithful hearts that will believe all His words and 
obediently act upon all His promises now before all the nations.  
LORD JESUS, we cry for a fresh anointing of your Holy Spirit such 
as has never before been poured out upon the earth!!!!!!!!!!!!  
Strengthen us to not only endure unto the End, but to do Valiantly 
and Triumphantly to Your Eternal Glory.  I Love you and all your 
children do love You; work in us now to demonstrate that Love you 
put in us in all power and authority.  Thank You, LORD JESUS.  Amen 
and Amen!!!!!!!!!!!! 
 

Michael 


